

Prot. N. 00605/18

26 June 2018 *John and Paul*

Br. Benoy Joseph Provincial Curia Krist Jyoti D-2, Kaushambi P.O. Ghaziabad – 210 010 Uttar Pradesh India

Dear Br. Benoy,

May the Lord give you peace!

Thank you for your letter of this past June 8 in which you inform me that you, as Provincial Minister, have convoked the Extraordinary Chapter of the Province, to be held in this coming November 2018.

I join my prayer and hope in the Lord to your own that this gathering of the brothers may be an occasion of fraternal joy and gratitude, and that they may be open to the promptings of the Spirit as they continue to follow our Savior and his footprint after the example of the brothers before us who gathered in chapter to discuss how they could better attain the grace of our Lord. (Anonymous of Perugia, 39)

May the prayers of all our Capuchin saints be with the brothers of the Province and may the light of Christ illumine your hearts as you look forward to this assembly.

Fraternally,

Br. Mauro Jöhri General Minister OFM Cap.

br. Mauro johr.